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UNION AND EMPLOYER FUNDS  

PROHIBITION LETTER 
  

Since the campaign period is here, I want to take this opportunity to advise you of 
certain restrictions on the use of union and employer funds for campaign purposes. 
Specifically, Section 401(g) of the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act 
of 1959, as amended, prohibits the use of union and employer funds to promote the 
candidacy of any person in a union officer election. This prohibition applies to 
facilities, equipment, supplies and cash, as well as to campaigning on time paid for 
by either a union or employer and to the use of the SAAAL Dispatch for campaign 
purposes. Unless specifically authorized by the SAAAL Constitution. 
  

You should also be aware that the prohibition against the use of union and 
employer funds applies to any union and any employer, not just to SAAAL or to the 
employers with whom the SAAAL has a business arrangement with. Further, it is 
the responsibility of all Officers and Stewards to report any activity that may be in 
violation of the rules above.  I am notifying all SAAAL officials of this legal 
prohibition to make them fully aware of the extent of the campaign restrictions so 
that any potential problems can be avoided. If you have any questions, please call 
me at 210-271-0853. 
  

Your cooperation is appreciated 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Jerrell Williams Elections Committee Chair 
President Chris Rincon 


